

James Weldon Johnson Middle
3276 Norman E Thagard Blvd
Jacksonville, FL 32254

SAC Meeting Minutes

January 11, 2017

Meeting called to order at 8:20

Attendance:

Alison Alcantara, Rolline Sullivan, Karen Green, Vicki Kelley, Matthew Peterson, Leslie DeVoght, Chastity Wyntiercyrellien, Marshana Bush, Sharwanda Peek

Note: Members are maintained in table format by meeting date to check to see if there is a quorum present and to monitor absences. We have to notify SAC to replace a member if a member has more than 2 consecutive unexcused absences.

Quorum established.

Alison Alcantara motioned to approve December minutes, Vicki Kelley seconded, unanimously approved

Old Business

SAC Budget – Headphones for reading test

Vendor was an problem and time is running out before testing is upon us. Karen Green motioned for \$300 be approved for Ms. Menard to use for headphones for her discretion. If additional funds are required, Ms. Peek will use the Principal's fund to supplement as needed and at the next SAC meeting we can vote to reimburse as needed. Vickie Kelley seconded and it was unanimously approved.

New Business

Ms. Peek's report

1. School Improvement Plan – page 9 is what SAC should weigh in on
2. Stakeholder's Meeting – Compile a list of people to invite who would be interested in JWJ, alumni, business partners, educators, and submit to Ms. Peek asap .
3. Annual Stakeholder's Meeting – Feb 8 in SRC where we are, where we are going, goals of SIP (clear and common beliefs), culture/climate, instruction/learning, gallup poll results, comparison of our students to Landon, Kirby, Fletcher, Mandarin Middle.
4. Gallup Poll results discussed, small downward trend in areas need to be addressed.

Building reorganization was discussed, with the loss of the student support from the previous team organization system.

Mr. Peterson discussed the building reorganization from the teacher perspective

1. Missed team collaboration
2. Students frustrated with spending whole day with same students
3. Teachers are doing what they should be doing, not going rogue.

PTSA Liaison – Rolline Sullivan

1. PTSA meeting is the next day so little to report
2. Feb 9 is Honor Roll Celebration – Brusters
3. Underbudget

SIP discussion

The group discussed the two top cultural issues we would like to focus on for the rest of the year so we might have a chance to have some real impact. We agreed to leave it to Alison to wordsmith our recommendation a positive light to ensure the good intentions we have for the school we all love. Members can email additional recommendations.

Allison Alcantara motioned to end the meeting. Rolline Sullivan seconded. The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 10am.

Next meeting: February 8, 2017